RIGGINS CITY COUNCIL

September 9, 2020 – 6:30 p.m.
Riggins City Hall
The regular meeting of the Riggins City Council was called to order by Mayor Glenna McClure.  Councilors present – Sampson, Akins, and Wilson.  Councilor Clay was absent.  
GUESTS:  Bob Crump and Jeff Shinn
STAFF:  Dan Wash, Jeff Joyce
AUGUST MINUTES:  Council members were individually polled and all confirmed they had read both of the August meeting minutes.  Motion was made by Sampson to approve the August meeting minutes as presented; motion was seconded by Wilson.  Voting yea, Wilson, Akins and Sampson.  No nays; motion carried.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT and BILLS FOR PAYMENT:  The financial statement was read detailing $33,246.90 paid after the August meeting bringing the total August disbursements to $92,683.00.  Bills in the amount of $29,203.12 were then presented for payment.  Motion was made by Akins to approve the financial statement and allow the bills for payment; seconded by Wilson.  Voting yea, Wilson, Sampson, and Akins.  No nays; motion carried.  A copy of the financial report is attached and hereby made a part of this record.
MIDAS GOLD – COMMENT LETTER ON STIBNITE PROJECT EIS:  Bob Crump reviewed the draft comment letter he prepared for the Council to consider.  Comment letters must be sent to the U.S. Forest Service by October 13, 2020.  Crump reported briefly on the Stibnite Foundation funding and $2,300 donation to the Salmon River Senior Citizens.  Councilor Akins expressed concern with the recent earthquake activity and impact to the project; Crump indicated the issue will have to be addressed, but was confident the infrastructure will be able to handle earthquakes.  Councilor Akins thanked Crump for the time and energy he has devoted to this project.  After discussion, revisions were made to the draft comment letter.  Motion was made by Sampson to approve the Mayor signing the comment letter to the US Forest Service; seconded by Wilson.  Voting yea, Wilson, Akins and Sampson.  No nays; motion carried.
SCAT MACHINE – FOREST SERVICE:  District Ranger, Jeff Shinn, stated they were willing to pump the solids every year.  Public Works Director, Dan Wash, indicated pumping once a year was not sufficient; Dan suggested the City arrange for pumping monthly and include that cost in the Forest Service utility billing as a separate line item; this will assure the pumping is done to the City’s satisfaction. In regard to the utility billing, water consumption for June and July came to 69,600 gallons, and August was 19,310.  It was agreed that utility fees will be reviewed on an annual basis.  2020 billing - Water will be billed on a Large Commercial rate; Sewer will be 2 EU.  Dan stated he does have the code to the water meter cage, but not the SCAT building itself; Shinn indicated he would get that access information for Dan.   
DEPARTMENT REPORTS
EMS – no report
LIBRARY – no report

FIRE – Jeff Joyce reported the following:
· Cascade system –service/repairman went through the compressor system; several valves are faulty and leaking; will determine which valves are in need of repair/replacement.
· Active911 - Cody Killmar attended a recent Fire meeting to explain the Active 911 system that is now available in Idaho County (same as what EMS now has).  Jeff indicated he would like to enter into an agreement for the City Fire Department; an annual maintenance contract will be needed.
· Fire Safety Week will be October 5th; Jeff asked the Council for feedback on involving students this year.  Council suggested preparing packets of information for the students.  Jeff will check with the school and see what their thoughts are.
· Thermal Imagers – Jeff borrowed a couple different styles of thermal imagers for the Council to look at; costs were $1,300 versus $3,800.  
· Foam Truck – company from Spokane will be scheduling a time to look at the foam truck. 
PUBLIC WORKS – Dan Wash, PW Director, reported:
· August was a difficult month with problems in the salsnes, control panel and RAS pump.  Dan provided photos of the failing pumps.  Integrity Pump Company is working with Dan on providing a bid.  Jason is being consulted regularly.
· Well House – Ellen has painted the well house and 2 new metal doors have been installed.

· Dan was on vacation last week; Shane and Eric did great.

· Drying beds are working very well with the modifications to the roof; plan is to cover the structure with clear panels before winter; Dan is getting pricing for this.

· Water Tank graffiti – appears that a student was responsible for graffiti on the water tank; City workers have painted over the graffiti.

· Flows have been increasing at the plant; 80,000 yesterday.

· Hydrant Water Meter – we have a number of requests for potable water for construction projects.  Dan asked the Council to consider purchasing a hydrant meter to improve accuracy with billing; currently, contractors fill out a log and turn it in to the City.  Cost for a new meter would be $800.  Dan indicated he would like to try to build a meter first.
· Ditch leak at Kerry Brennan’s – Dan believes we may be having more ditch leaks following the recent earthquakes.  Discussed the leak at Brennan’s; it was decided the City would provide a load of gravel to this location to temporarily stop the damage.

FY20-21 URBAN RENEWAL DISTRICT BUDGET:  Mayor McClure has received the URA Budget for next year and requested a motion to accept.  Motion was made by Wilson to accept the URA FY20-21 Budget; seconded by Akins.  Voting yea – Akins, Sampson and Wilson.  No nays; motion carried.
CITY PARK BOAT RAMP PROJECT:  Clerk reported the Request for Qualifications was published; one submission was received from Welch Comer Engineers.  Council reviewed the submission.  After discussion, motion was made by Akins to accept Welch Comer Engineers submission; motion seconded by Sampson.  Voting yea, Sampson, Akins and Wilson.  No nays; motion carried.
AMERICAN LEGION – UTILITY BILLING WAIVER:  After discussion, motion was made by Wilson to approve a waiver of utility fees on the American Legion property; motion seconded by Akins.  Voting yea, Akins, Sampson and Wilson.  No nays; motion carried.

PAST DUE WSG ACCOUNTS:  reviewed
FACILITY RENTAL APPLICATIONS:

Heritage Center – September 10th from 2-4 p.m. – Paul Shepherd for Lt. Governor Janice McGeachin Town Hall Meeting.

Riggins Community Center – Lower Level with Kitchen – October 24 from 7-9 p.m. for family of Iris Seyfried.

PARK USE APPLICATIONS:

Sunday, September 20th from 1-5 p.m. for a “Sunday FUNday” community event (Candace Musso applicant).
Saturday, September 26th from 4-8 p.m. – Salmon River Ministerial Association to hold a Prayer Time for the country via global simulcast.  

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Brenda Tilley, City Clerk-Treasurer[image: image1.jpg]
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